

Chapel Chat

The weekly news from Chapel St Leonards Primary School

Issue 155 Circulation: 153 Date: Friday 15th July

Dear Parents/Carers,

I must start this week by thanking all our parents, carers and family members that joined us on Wednesday for Sports Day. It was a super day, the weather really



helped, and the children were brilliant. Not only did the children compete well but they also showed off so many of our school values and as always, they behaved very well. I was particularly impressed to see how well the oldest children supported the youngest children during the morning activities.

Of course, a day like Wednesday would not be possible without the hard work of the staff team supporting the children, organising events and recording scores. A special thank you too to Mr Shaw for organising the whole day after a busy few days in London last week we appreciate all of his hard work.

Next week is the final week of term and we have plenty activities planned for the children but there will of course be the normal range of lessons taking place throughout the week. It is going to be warm so we will make sure the children have plenty of access to water and the opportunity to refill their water bottles throughout the day and monitor activity levels at break time. See further details in the yellow box below.

Enjoy the weekend

Graham Almond

Diary Dates

Friday 22nd July



Year 6 Leavers Assembly 2.00pm

(Year 6 parents' welcome)

End of Term 6

Start of new school year

Monday 5th September 2022 8.45am

Completed Exercise Books

The children will be bringing home their completed exercise books on Thursday of next week. It would help if you could provide a bag for the



children to put their books in. A supermarket 'Bag for Life' is pretty much perfect!

After School Clubs have finished

After School Clubs have now finished for this year.

Hot weather

We know there has been a lot of coverage in the media about the hot weather predicted for the start of next week. As per the Department for Education guidance, all CIT schools including ourselves, will be open week commencing Monday 18th July. On Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday pupils do not need to wear school uniform, this can be replaced with appropriate light coloured and airy clothing, including sun hats, caps, etc. I would like to highlight clothing must be "appropriate" this does <u>not</u> include crop tops, vests, etc. We continue to ask that parents/carers **apply sunscreen/sun cream** to their child/ren where appropriate before they come in to school. We will continue to operate within DfE and Local Authority guidance. Thank you.



Year 6

Chapel Champions: 15th July



Values Award: Safety

Achievement Award

Day: looking after and helping the younger ones in

Reception Aidan: great confidence and behaviour when he was visiting his new school this week.

Agata: being very safe during this hot weather. Staying hydrated, wearing a hat and seeking out shade.

Year 1 Ruby: trying really hard when learning how to tell Skylar: ensuring other children are staying hydrated on the time. Sports day.

Year 2 Megan: an amazing attitude to home reading all Teddy: his super spotting of any hazards around the class-vear.

Year 3 Avory: some very confident time work in Maths this Blake: excellent sun safety tips.

week.

the curriculum.

his team.

Year 4 Lola: fantastic progress in reading due to her hard work in school and at home. Alfie: ensuring everyone is safe during sports day and when playing basketball at break times.

Year 5 Allissia W: always trying her hardest in all areas of Maisie T: keeping other safe whilst outside.

BE SUN SMART











SHARE THE SUN SAFE STORY
WITH YOUR CHILD